
EIDES PAC Meeting - Jan 11th, 2022 7:00pm  

In attendance:  

Carolyn Doyle, Ruby Yan, Frank Lento, Sheri Earl, Laura-Lee Phillips, Melissa Crowder, Anne-Charlotte 

Sawatzky, Trena Drotar, Jodi Erbachert, Janet Kuijt, Tanya Bossio, Kirsten Gillespie, Chris David, Sarah 

Lachapelle, Amber David, Halina, Lenka, Jessica Natalia 

 Adopt Agenda: Adopt Previous Meeting Minutes 

1.Charlie 

2.Tanya B 

1. Tanya B 

2. Sheri 

3. Actions from previous meeting: n/a 

4. Principal’s Report:  

• Plans are in place to manage covid and if virtual teaching is required 

• Hired 8th EA 

• District has cancelled art start that was going to happen in March 

• Swimming is postponed due to delay start and staffing at the pool, the plan will be to have 16 

classes this year. Potential ski lessons in Feb/March. 

• Reading teacher posting is still online. Reading nook getting set up  

• Teck has donated 5000 masks to the school  

 

5. Treasurer’s Report: *please refer to treasurer reports for details 

Report from beginning of January 

Paid out this month from account: $2,057 (Outdoor Learning Supplies and G6 Blue Lake 

Contribution)Money in this month: $13 Clothing order 

Outstanding cheques for this month: $4,532.70 (classroom supplies, clothing order/refund) 

6. Trustee’s Report: Frank Lento  

Entire board is grateful for the leadership of staff and especially to principal and vice principal during 

trying time. Focus continues to be safety and health of workers and students. 

Reviewed staffing plan, rapid testing and covid measures with the board 

7. DPAC (District PAC): Chris David 

Anxiety management tool/framework class for parents coming up on Jan 13th 

SOGI presentation on Jan 19th, for sexual orientation and identity 

SD5 applied to be a provincial online school 

Mount Baker Gr. 4s completed digital citizenship learning 

8. EIDES Expansion Update: Charlie Sawatzky  

Building permit application for the expansion to be sent this week. The work will be put to tender at the 

end of January. The bids will be received at the end of February and analyzed by the Construction 

Manager. The objective is to approve the sub-contractors at the beginning of March to start the 

construction during Spring Break. 

 

9. OTHER BUSINESS:  

a. Food committee- Kirsten Gillespie 



Mission is to nourish students with food and friendship 

Hope to spread the load from youth care workers with volunteers and help free youth care workers to be 

with kids 

Some activities include prepare breakfast, connect with kids, clean up after breakfast club, pack lunches, 

snacks, weekend backpacks, baking, graphic design for fundraising, and stock staffroom fridge (see 

example of activities below)  

Please reach out kirstengillespie@gmail.com if you're interested in volunteering 

Financial donations can be made to the school. 

  

 

b. Support for Nordic Trail Access 

In the past it was $300 access fee for the school, waiting to hear back from the nordic centre to see if 

there are changes in fees 

Mr. Hansen would like to start an after school cross country ski club, date to be determined. 

Would like to have parents to help get the club going the first few weeks.  

Question: How long should kids isolate for since kids are not fully vaccinated: 

Unvaccinated students who are close contact should isolate for 10 days 

Some information will be sent by teachers 

 

Meeting adjourn: 7:30 pm 

Next meeting: Tues Feb 1st  @ 7pm 

 


